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HIGH SCHOOL—ADDITION & RENOVATE-AS-NEW
HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
High School Library/Media Center

15 North Maple Street, East Hampton, CT  06424

MINUTES
Thursday, December 20, 2012, 5:30 p.m.
PRESENT AT MEETING

Committee Members:  Michele Barber, Vice Chairperson; Cynthia Abraham, Roy Gauthier, Thomas Cooke, Michael Zimmerman (arrived 6:00), Stephen Karney, David Ninesling (arrived 6:05), Tom Seydewitz, and Keith Klemonski (Parent Liaison- arrived 5:40) 

 Member(s) Absent:  Sharon Smith, Chairperson
Also Present: John Fidler, High School Principal; Jim Giuliano, CREC Sr. Project Manager; Glenn Gollenberg, SLAM Principal In Charge; Amy Samuelson, SLAM Project Manager; and Amy Christmas, SLAM Associate 
1.   Call to Order  
The meeting was called to order by Michele Barber, Vice Chairperson at 5:30 p.m.
2.   Public Remarks

 None
3.   Review and approve Minutes from  12-13-12 Building Committee  meeting

MOTION:  By Stephen Karney 
                   Seconded by Roy Gauthier  

                   To approve the following minutes as amended:

                   Regular meeting of 12-13-12 

                   Motion unanimously carried
4.   Awarding CM
On behalf of the committee, Roy Gauthier thanked CREC for moving the CM process quickly and efficiently. And especially thanked the Sub-Committee members, Cynthia Abraham and Stephen Karney, as well as Glenn Gollenberg, for all their hard work in quickly bringing four (4) good candidates to the committee. 
 MOTION:   By Roy Gauthier
                     Seconded by Cynthia Abraham
                     To engage Downes as the Construction Management Firm for the amount of $16,200 for the pre-referendum phase of

                     The High School “Renovate-As-New” project.
                     Motion unanimously carried 
Jim Giuliano will send out a notification, to all four (4) firms, regarding the selection of CM.  
5.  Final Program Submission
SLAM presented the updated Project Goals, Building Size Analysis, Renovate-As-New Area Analysis, and Space Distribution Benchmarks, as discussed in prior meetings. Also presented was the “Preliminary Planning Space Program”.  Amy Samuelson explained that this is a detailed line-by-line program comparing the existing space uses to the chosen “Option 2”, which was decided upon by faculty and Team Leaders this week.  Ms. Samuelson stated that this will be revisited, when passed, to assure each department is allocated correctly.  
Glenn Gollenberg commented that the program will now reflect the discussion on the “Educational Delivery Method”. 
Mr. Gollenberg stated that this will become part of the Ed Specs submission for State approval. 

 Amy Samuelson commented that the Project Goals were updated to include the word “energy” in one of the seven goals. It now reads as follows:  “Upgrade infrastructure and building systems to provide a high performance, energy efficient facility.”  Ms. Samuelson also commented that the goals will be revisited each week.  Ms. Samuelson also explained the events of the pass week that helped Faculty and Team Leaders to make their final decision.
John Fidler commented that the biggest piece is the culture of the school, looking forward, and that one of the goals is to have more collaboration and collegiality. Mr. Fidler reported that a lot of thought and research, by the Faculty and Team Leaders, went into the decision- making process and explained how “Option 2” became the chosen option.  Mr. Fidler explained that the majority of the faculty and Team Leaders opted to not go with having a faculty workroom, as illustrated in “Option 1”. Instead, the majority opted to have three classrooms in its place, which will allow the teachers to keep their identity with their own classrooms.   

Mr. Fidler and Mr. Gollenberg agreed that there will be more opportunities to have more discussions with the faculty and Team Leaders going forward.
Amy Christmas reported that, since the last meeting, it was necessary to revise “Option2” and pointed out the updates. Ms. Christmas explained the illustrations of the “Space Distribution Benchmarks” and the “Size Analyst” comparisons which illustrated the “high utilization” of the classrooms and the “right size space” for the amount of students.  
Keith Klemonski inquired if the Performing Arts will actually increase as the illustration seemed to indicate. Ms. Christmas stated that Music & Auditorium are grouped together and explained that the size of the auditorium will not change, however Music had to evolve in order to be the right size to accommodate equipment, etc.
Glenn Gollenberg stated that the size of the auditorium is an asset for the community and is greatly appreciated by the community as well. He also commented that by decreasing the size of the auditorium would mean spending more money. 

Tom Seydewitz expressed concerns regarding the large auditorium as not being completely reimbursable by the State.

Stephen Karney commented that the two wings, (in question for demolition or other use) may make a difference in the reimbursable percentage by the State
Mr. Gollenberg stated that we need to accommodate a program of 86,000 square feet but strive to reduce the size of the building from what it is now, in order to maximize the reimbursable amount from the State.
A brief discussion took place regarding security measures that will be considered in the design. The SLAM team explained how administration would be placed correctly in the design (facing the front entrance) as well as assuring that technology and security systems are upgraded, including automatic timers on doors.  It was agreed that this will be an important ongoing topic for discussion.
Motion:  By Cynthia Abraham 
                 For the Building Committee to move forward with John Fidler’s collective recommendation for “Option 2” of SLAM’s 

                 Space Analysis and Preliminary Planning Space Program dated December 20, 2012.
                 Seconded by Stephen Kearney

                 Motion unanimously carried 
6.   Discuss renovation/demolition/addition square footages
SLAM demonstrated two (2) generic concepts for the use of the two (2) High School wings to improve circulation, acoustics, and energy. No handouts were provided at this time. Questions regarding using the High School wings for BOE use were raised.  SLAM will inquire as to whether this is still an option to consider.
7.   Chair’s Report
Michele Barber reported that for medical reasons, Chairperson Sharon Smith will not be attending meetings through the month of January.  
Cynthia Abraham reported that she will write up and submit a press release to local newspapers regarding   the public information meeting scheduled for January 15th and requested input/approval from the committee.  The committee added their input and everyone was in agreement for Ms. Abraham and Keith Klemonski to move forward and get the word out to the public.  A snow date of January 17th has been set for the meeting.
8.   Public Remarks
None
9. Motion to adjourn the meeting

MOTION:     By Roy Gauthier
                      Seconded by Michael Zimmerman
                      To adjourn the meeting at 7:04pm:
                      Motion unanimously carried 
Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Ulm

Recording Secretary
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